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The Bryantscroft Trophy  awarded for excellence in field trials goes this 

year to Steve and Coshy Kimberley and Questor Karson of Caldera.                           
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Questor Karson of Caldera 

 
1st Place  Norfolk & Suffolk HPR FT Club Novice  at Flitwick on 30/11/15 

 

4th Place  G.W.P.C. Novice at  Myerscough on 17/10/15  

 

COM    Open  GWPC Thornby 16/12/15 

 

4th Place  Open     Hampshire Gundogs Soc. Over Whitacre 19/12/15 
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Working Test Ducklington  10th July 2016 
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Chairman's Report  
 

Of Angels and Demons.  
 

 

I am always asking for something.  Mostly it is for you all to look 

out for potential field trial and pointing test grounds.  
 

Mostly there is a deafening silence in reply.  O.K., good grounds 

are hard to come by.  They take a lot of effort to get hold of and 

are regarded as precious assets not to be used by other than the 

chosen few who already have access. So after several seasons of 

imploring GLPC members to suggest a suitable pointing test 

ground so we can at least give members a chance at winning our 

fabulous annual pointing test trophy,  Angels in the form of Jayne 

Herbert and David Forsyth have appeared!  Club members Jayne 

and David both work and train their dogs at Frolesworth in 

Leicestershire, and their shoot was proposed as a venue for a 

second pointing test.  Albeit with roughly two weeksô notice, 

brought about by the uncertainty of suitable crop height vs. 

weather, we went there in March and what a fabulous ground it 

turns out to be.  We had some demon hunters and a report of 

the test appears elsewhere in this newsletter. The irony is that 

this year not one qualifying dog was graded at both tests ï but 

we live in hope.  
 

NOW, can anyone help us with a potential field trial ground? The 

basic requirements are somewhere we would be allowed to have 

around 15/20 people following dogs run singly on open ground 

with a sprinkling of pointable and shootable pheasants/

partridges/grouse, expecting around 5 to 10 head in the bag at 

the end of the day (for payment by the head or otherwise). 

There would be roughly two 10 minute runs per dog and every 

contender should have the opportunity to contact game on  each 

run. A water test is held on each day where the dog needs to be 

seen to swim and retrieve. So it is over to you again.  Go on, be 

an Angel.  
 

Once again we are planning to hold five field trials this year and 

as soon as details are confirmed I will publish them on the web 

site.  
 

Also I am planning to have a training day in October with dogs 

being shot over, but this year it will be during the last two weeks 

rather than earlier on.  I already  have  names on my  list but 

there are places  still available. E -mail if you want to be included.  
 

Best wishes to you all and I hope to see you during the season.  
 

DavidΦ 



Secretaryôs Report 
 

We had a very enjoyable day at the AGM in May with our social day and 

Bar -B-Q after the Club business was over.   
 

The Bryantscroft Trophy goes this year to Steve Kimberley and Questor 

Karson (better known as Otto). Congratulations to Steve and to every-

body else that had awards in Field Trials last season.  
 

Best Bitch and Best of Breed at Crufts went to Brenda Moss and Aranyôs 

Greta and Best Dog was Questor Izaac. Congratulations to Brenda and 

to Jo and to everybody who took part.  
 

One of our Committee suggested that we do more on our Facebook web 

page and after a discussion it was agreed that Jo Croft and Paul  

Williams would take it on.  
 

If you want to follow the German Longhaired Pointer Club on Facebook 

Jo or Paul would be happy to hear from you.  
 

We will be at the Game Fair at Ragley Hall  from 29th to 30th July with 

a dog or two and we would be pleased to see you if you would like to 

come by the Gundog Pavilion.  
 

Our Working Test took place on 10th July and sadly our entry was down 

considerably this year. However it was a very nice day and we were 

blessed with our usual good weather, although it threatened to rain a 

couple of times when we were setting up for lunch.  
 

Thanks to everybody who supported us and I will make sure that the 

date is better advertised well in advance in the future. For those who 

gave it a miss this year I hope you enjoyed the tennis. It is not quite 

the same watching a repeat when the result was known before the 

start. Great job Andy Murray and Serena Williams.  
 

The results and pictures from the day are a page or two further on.  

Congratulations to everybody who took part it was nice to see some 

new handlers again this year.  
 

David is arranging the Field Trials for this coming season and there will 

be notification on the Web Site in a week or so.  
 

If you have anything to say or any pictures for the next Newsletter  

please let me know, and also make sure you have my latest email ad-

dress as it has been changed a few times lately due to changing our in-

ternet server.  

 

eileen.winser1@outlook.com  

 

Best wishes, Eileen 

 

    

 Jayne & Tash row out to put the dummies on the island for the open water test 


